May 27, 2010
Budget Survey Results
Last month Chapter members were given an opportunity to comment on options for California Chapter budget reductions.  More than 800 planners responded – a bigger turnout than we’ve had for APA elections!  Almost 150 respondents took the time to write comments.  The information was carefully considered by the budget committee when they deliberated on April 24th.   Your comments and criticism were thoughtful and formed a significant core of our deliberations.  The Board will be voting on these changes in June.  The draft agenda materials and proposed budget will be posted on the Chapter’s website prior to the June 5, 2010 Board meeting.  (PLEASE INSERT LINK)
Why Did We Send Out the Survey?

During the past year the Chapter has made extensive budget reductions/changes in services to reflect declining dues revenue.  We eliminated the public relations consultant and converted  Cal Planner to a digital format, for example.  Additional across-the-board cuts were also imposed.  However, we are approaching a financial triple storm that will affect our most basic strategy for delivering services at the Section and the State level.

1.  Loss of AICP members due to implementation of the national AICP certification maintenance program.

2. Implementation of a new service fee by National on every member reducing the Chapter’s rebate accordingly.

3. General loss of membership associated with the struggling economy in California.

Before we started working together as Sections and Chapter Board, we wanted to touch base with you to make sure that the cuts reflected your priorities.

What You Told Us Directly 
The vast majority of the respondents supported the current allocation of resources, with the highest support accorded for communication with the members.  The Chapter’s support for legislative work was also highly valued.  Programs that members would like to see increased funding for included professional development events including web based offerings.  Members expressed the least support for a public relations program and subsidizing social events.

In fact, there was strong support for the concept of the user paying for the service whether it is for professional development or section activities.

Your top three recommendations for spending  a lot less money were:

	Social Events
	26%

	Social Networking
	25%

	FAICP Application 
	20%


Your top three recommendations for spending a lot more money were:

	Professional Development  Events
	12%

	Web-based Professional Development
	20%

	Job Help 
	8%


You most agreed with the current allocation of resources for the following Chapter services:

	Chapter Newsletter
	74%

	E-blasts
	64%

	Web site 
	59%

	AICP Exam Preparation
	59%


What Else You Told Us Through the Comments
The 14 pages of comments were organized into six categories:

1.  Ways to deliver services less expensively.  For example . . .
· I would think that the state board meetings could be held as webinars to save money and travel time. 

· Perhaps consider conference registration with optional reception for those on tighter budgets, and/or who are unable to attend the opening event.

2. Service improvements or recommendations to spend more money.  For example . . .
· Spend more resources on keeping existing members up to speed regarding what's going on in the art of planning, and more on assisting students and young professionals as they mature into positions of responsibility and influence. 
· More effort should be made to help Planners keep up with legislative changes, attend the annual state conference, maintain their certifications, and mentor students and younger planners in order to prepare them for the upcoming vacancies that will be left with the departure of many of us "baby boomers" as we retire.
3. Comments on dues.  For example . . 
· California Chapter fees are much too expensive and I may drop-out of the CA Chapter for this reason. 

· Reduce annual dues. 

4. Survey flaws.  For example. . .
· Yes, I did just fill out this survey, but I have no real context for my responses -- I don't know the actual costs of many programs and to what degree they are subsidized. 

· I don't what the current expenditures are for these different activities. This survey should have asked respondents to PRIORITIZE the different activities. Focus on funding on activities where there is no one else (like individuals or employers) to pick up the tab (or more of the tab). 

5. Suggestions on ways to improve Chapter financial management.  For example . . .
· Provide all members an annual accounting statement that summarizes total dollars spent and on which activities. Develop performance criteria that notes what the membership received for each $ spent. 

· Provide analysis of member value per dollar spent. Focus on core AICP members and APA members that will be long term members and not so much on periphery membership.

6. Recommendations for reducing/eliminating services.  For example . . .
· Cut subsidies where possible. Many people would pay for the event at full price. Subsidies should be means tested, e.g., students and young people need more help than people in established careers. Use the electronic methods to reach us to free up paper costs. See if tele-conference can reduce travel costs for board meetings etc. 

· The periodic emails and newsletters are not very useful, nor do they contain very useful information. 

All of this information will be used to assist the Board when it makes budget decisions at the June 5, 2010 Board Meeting.  If you’d like to see the more detailed tabulations or comments, please take a look at the Chapter’s web site (Laura, need to insert link).  If you’d like to chat about the survey and the Chapter’s next steps, please feel free to contact Carol D. Barrett, FAICP, Vice President for Professional Development, at caroldbarrett@gmail.com.

And, if you’re curious, the Chapter’s budget is always posted on-line at (Please insert link).  Again, thank you for taking the time to give us the benefit of your wisdom.

